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FRIDAY LETTER 
DECEMBER 9, 2016, 2016 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION  ï HENRY LAWRENCE , CITY ADMINISTRATOR  
 

City Recorder, Cindy Hughes, CMC 

 

Service Awards will be presented to Councilors Brown and Prunty at the City Council meeting 

of December 13, 2016, and Eagle Pointôs newest Police Officer, Marc Slagle, will be 

introduced.  Following the presentations, the public hearing from November 22
nd

 will be 

continued to consider amending the Eagle Point Municipal Code Chapter 17.68 (Zoning - Sign 

Regulations) to allow certain electronic message signs, and a related Ordinance.  

 

In addition, the following Resolutions will be deliberated: 

 

¶ Resolution authorizing accepting the Abstract of Votes regarding the ballots cast in the 

State of Oregon General Election held Tuesday, November 8, 2016; and directing the 

City Recorder to issue Certificates of Election. 

¶ Resolution cancelling the December 27, 2016 regular meeting of the Eagle Point City 

Council and authorizing staff to pay the bills through January 10, 2017 or until the next 

City Council meeting. 

¶ Resolution authorizing the purchase of a truck for Public Works 

  

Upcoming Meetings:    
 

City Council ï December 13 ï 7:00 p.m. ï City Hall  

City Council ï December 27 ï 7:00 p.m. ï City Hall ï Tentative 

Economic Development Commission ï January 9 ï 6:00 p.m. 

City Council ï January 10 ï 7:00 p.m. ï City Hall  

Planning Commission ï Next meeting scheduled January 17
th
 - 7:00 p.m. ï City Hall 

Parks and Recreation Commission ï Next meeting scheduled January 23
rd

 -7:00 p.m.ï City Hall  
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FINANCE  ï MELISSA OWENS, FINANCE DIRECTOR  
 

Finance has been busy with many things but here are just a fewé.. 

Audit  

The audit field work is complete and we have completed all necessary tasks for the auditors. The 

Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) is in process. However, we are currently 

waiting for the auditors to finish their part. They are nearing completion. We hope to have the 

draft report from them next week.  

 

Projections and Budget 

Projections (future years) and Trend reports (previous years) are currently being reviewed and 

updated. Projections reports are much like 10 years of budgets. Keeping them updated is fairly 

complex as we look 10 years into the future. Looking at payroll, payroll related expenses, 

insurance costs, and capital projects costs can fluctuate greatly over 10 years. 

 

The projections are a critical tool for us as we start thinking about the next budget season. We 

will be working on the budget starting in December.  

 

We have started the preparation of the budget document with payroll and general operating costs. 

We will be working with department heads in January to input capital project costs.   

 

Human Resources 

We have been advertising two Public Works positions. Both positions require water 

certifications which makes it more difficult find candidates. Both positions are being vacated by 

water operators which makes it critical that we find water operators to fill the positions. It is a 

long process to earn a water certification so we have to make sure they are already certified. We 

have advertised with the state and national water organizations. We also emailed/mailed an 

invitation to apply to every water operator certified in the State of Oregon. Still, we received 

very few applications by the first review date. We have received a few since that date. We are 

still in the process of reviewing all applications.  

 

We are currently preparing for the End of the Year payroll reports.    

 

Here are a few of the current projects as well as those that we will be working on in the 

upcoming months: 

¶ Update projections 

¶ Finalize audit 

¶ Analysis of property tax revenue 

¶ Review of Building Permit software & prepare for upgrade 

¶ Review Document Imaging Software & prepare for upgrade 

¶ Issuance of year end payroll reports 

¶ Issuance of year end Accounts Payable reports 

¶ Complete financial reports (CAFR) 

¶ Review of costs related to credit card acceptance 

¶ Update capital improvement project lists 
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¶ SDC Study 

¶ New phone system install 

¶ Reports for USDA 

¶ Risk Management Review 

¶ IT Security Review 

¶ Preparation of the Budget 

¶ Review of procedures and internal controls related to Building Permits 

 

Here are a few statistics for November 2016  

¶ Business Licenses 

o 429 licenses issued  

Á 178 inside city limits 

Á 251 outside city limits 

 

¶ Municipal Court 

o 33 new citations were issued and cited to appear in Eagle Point Municipal Court 

o 74 citations were scheduled to be heard in court 

o 48 citations were scheduled to be heard in court but the defendant failed to appear 

in court 

o 1 elected to take traffic school 

o 7 paid their ticket online 

   

¶ Utility Billing  

o 3431 utility accounts were billed 

o 52 residents changed addresses (People moved in or out) 

o 387 late notices were mailed 

o 94 door tags were hung for addresses that were in danger of being disconnected 

for nonpayment  

o 5 new water meters were shut off for nonpayment. Most of these were turned 

back on with payment 

o There are currently 41 meters that are shut off for nonpayment. These meters have 

been locked off for more than one month 

o 32 Lien Searches. Lien searches are conducted by a title company when there is 

the sale or refinance of a property. 

 

¶ Electronic and Online billing and payment options 

o 760 Customers receive their utility bills by email 

o 419 Customers pay their utility bill by automatic bank draft 

o 316 Customers paid their utility account online 
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POLICE  ï VERN THOMPSON, POLICE CHIEF  
 

A few weeks ago a thirty-six year-old from California but living in Eagle Point with a relative 

took advantage of an Eagle Point citizen in the early morning hours.  The victim had started up 

his pickup truck in the driveway and went inside his house while the truck was warming up.  The 

suspect, who was sitting in another truck two houses down from the victim entered the victimôs 

truck and drove off.  The victim noticed his truck leaving and called the police.  After Officer 

Hoschler took a police report on the stolen truck the victim left looking for his truck and found 

the pickup northbound on Riley Road.  

 

He called 9-1-1 and reported to dispatch that he was following his stolen truck.  Dispatch radioed 

the information to Eagle Point Officers and Jackson County Deputies who were in the area to 

assist.  The victim reported that he had lost sight of the stolen pickup truck as units began to 

converge in the area and set up containment.  Deputy Adams located the stolen truck and a 

pursuit began on Highway 62.  The suspect tried to elude Deputy Adams by driving into the yard 

of a residence and exited the vehicle after running through a cattle gate.  Deputy Adams gave 

chase on foot calling out the location of where the suspect was headed as Eagle Point Sgt. May 

and Officer Hoschler set up containment.   

 

After a short foot chase, Deputy Adams took the suspect into custody.  Sgt. May initiated an 

investigation and upon returning to the victimôs residence noticed an unoccupied small pickup 

truck that was loaded with various landscaping power tools, an electric scooter, and other 

property.  Sgt. May recovered the Eagle Point High Schoolôs stolen pickup truck that was taken 

in a burglary a week prior.  Items in the stolen truck were associated with a landscaping business 

out of Eugene and the scooter was reported stolen from the Eagle Point Walmart a few days 

prior. 

 

The suspect was kept in jail this time on 31 felony and misdemeanor charges.  Criminals know 

that when they are booked on misdemeanor and felony property crimes that they will be out 

quickly, get a meal and possibly a shower, and be out sometimes the same day within hours of 

booking.  These crimes described above are fueled by illegal drugs, such as methamphetamine 

and heroin.   

 

This suspect is suspected of many other felony crimes in this city alone.  We have focused on 

this suspect and have booked him into jail numerous times.  The problem is the jail has only 

enough beds for less than a hundred inmates.  Space in the jail is very limited for all agencies and 

a ñmatrixò is used to discharge any crimes short of a Measure 11 crime, so suspects like this one 

usually get out the same day.  The Sheriff has stated that the basement of the jail will soon open 

up another 60 beds but the hope for all agencies is a larger jail facility where they can keep 

suspects like this one in custody a little longer.   

 

 

Training  

 

Daniel Cardenas is in Phase 2 of his FTEP training and doing well.  The FTEP (field training 

evaluation program) is a sixteen-week training program where the new police officer is evaluated 

on their performance.  There are three phases to the FTEP and Officer Cardenas is nearing Phase 
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3.  While Phase two involves the training with the FTO (Field  training officer) and the new 

officer in one police vehicle, Phase 3 involves the new officer patrolling solo while the FTO 

shadows (goes to the scene of the officer) in another police vehicle.  After Phase 3 is completed 

the new officer is evaluated on a ñcheck-rideò where the officer is patrolling solo and evaluated 

on key performance criteria for two weeks.  If the new officer passes the criteria in the check-

ride (able to perform to acceptable standards with little supervision) then the new officer is 

permitted for solo patrol and monitored until the probationary period of 18 months is complete.   

 

For lateral officers, such as Marc Slagle, the training process is shorter and the officer is able to 

patrol solo much sooner.  If the officer is trained in Oregon, then learning local geography and 

policies and department procedures is the immediate challenge, whereas officers from out-of ï

state take a little longer to acquire solo patrol status. 

 

Sgt. May and I attended an 8-hour Procedural Justice and Police Legitimacy training at Central 

Point Police Department.  Police legitimacy is defined as the publicôs view of the police as 

entitled to exercise their authority in order to maintain social order, mange conflicts, and resolve 

problems in the community.  Procedural justice is defined as the procedures used by police 

officers where citizens are treated fairly and with proper respect as human beings.  I plan to have 

all our officers attend this training in the future.    

 

 

Eagle Point Police Department - Code Enforcement (Sara Miller)  

  

 

 

Ditch problem 
4% 

Parking Violations 
40% 

Junk/Trash 
Accumulation 

8% 

Public Assist Cases 
20% 

Extra patrol 
16% 

Rodent problem 
4% 

Tree hazard 
8% 

New Code Enforcement Cases - November 2016 
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November was a busy month for Code Enforcement as we managed 25 new cases, including: 

ü  1 Ditch problem 

ü  10 Parking violations 

ü  2 Junk/Trash accumulation violation 

ü  5 Public Assist Cases 

ü  4 Extra patrol cases 

ü  1 Rodent problem case  

ü  2 Tree hazard cases  

 

We also wrapped up additional cases from previous months.  In addition to the complaints that 

resulted in new cases or public assists, we fielded a number of calls from residents with 

questions regarding city codes and ordinances.  A great deal of time is spent educating residents 

on current codes, as well as providing requested research and clarification.   

 

So far in December cases under investigation include parking complaints, abandoned vehicles, 

hazard tree problems, and junk accumulation.  Additionally we have been working with several 

landlords as they attempt to clean up rental properties.  Often these cases begin as junk/trash 

accumulation cases, and consequently landlords have to go through the arduous process of 

evicting tenants and dealing with extensive clean up and repair to bring the properties up to code.  

Throughout this process we are available to assist with code interpretation and abatement plans.  

Since our ultimate goal is a successful abatement, we would always rather work with a motivated 

owner on a cooperative effort, rather than simply write a citation.  Ultimately, the goal of 

adopted codes and regulations is to foster a strong, healthy, well-kept community that is 

beneficial to residents.  On the flipside, in some cases we find ourselves working with tenants to 

address code violations against landlords at rental properties.  Each case we handle is unique, 

and involved parties come from all walks of life.  In Code Enforcement there is no ñone size fits 

allò approach to best serve the needs of community members.  We remain very grateful to have 

the opportunity to work in our great community. 

 

We continue to deal with ongoing parking complaints throughout the city which we attribute to 

the change in seasons resulting in more residents, and their vehicles, being home during common 

times.  This situation creates conflicts between neighbors vying for on-street parking spots.  This 

problem is most commonly observed in higher density neighborhoods with smaller lots and 

limited on-street parking.  Patrol and monitoring is ongoing to mediate these situations to the 

best of our ability under the scope of our codes. 

 

PARKS AND RECREATION  ï ROBERT M ILLER , PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR  
 

Parks and Recreation Commission 

 

The Parks and Recreation Commission will not hold a meeting in December.  The next meeting 

is scheduled for January 23, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in City Council Chambers.  Check the Parks and 

Recreation Commission page of the city website for up to date meeting packets, agendas, 

minutes, and to find out the new and exciting things in the works for Eagle Point Parks and 

Recreation.  
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PUBLIC WORKS ï ROBERT M ILLER , PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR  
 

Public Works Maintenance and Operations 

Leaf pickup is continuing through to December 16, 2016.  Park restrooms are closed for the 

season.  Lucas Park Restroom will be reopened after a water repair is completed on the supply 

line.   

 

Additional items completed by Public Works Maintenance and Operations include: 

¶ Christmas decorations around town were completed. 

¶ Leaves continued to be picked up; street sweeping was completed each week. 

¶ Public Works winterized the park restrooms, and City water meter boxes.   

¶ Meters were read for monthly utility billing; monthly water tests were performed. 

¶ Trucks were prepared for snow and sanding operations. 

¶ Deicing agent has been placed on City streets for several potential freeze warnings. 

¶ A total of 94 shut off notices were hand delivered. 

¶ Completed 15 locates; several water service requests were completed. 

¶ City Hall maintenance was performed in PD. 

¶ Various clean up of right of way and parks were completed. 

Construction Projects 

 

USDA Water System Improvements 

The contractor continued progress on the 1.6 MG tank site.  The final ring of the new tank was 

installed.  The contractor will begin installation of the columns and the roof structure over the 

next several weeks.  The 12ò water transmission main was pressure tested and will be ready to 

put in service after the tank is completed.  

 

 
 



 8 

 
 New 1.6 MG Tank 

 

Work is progressing quickly on the 4.0 MG tank site, the location of the Bellerive Pump Station 

relocation.  The new tie in to Riley Road was completed, and the 12ò transmission line placed to 

the new pump station site.   

 

 
Riley Road Connection 

 

 

ODOT Grant Projects 

 

Stevens Road/E. Main Street Improvements 
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The Notice to Proceed was given to begin design work on the Stevens Road Improvements.  The 

kick off meeting is scheduled the week of December 12, 2016.  It will be exciting to see this 

important project progress. 

 

Royal Avenue 

Staff coordinated with Jackson County Roads to prepare a joint grant request to improve Royal 

Avenue.  The project would improve pedestrian and bicycle access, provide a new storm system, 

and lighting from Royal Avenue to Harnish Wayside Park/Eagle Landing Development on Old 

Highway 62.  Given the size and scope of the project, the grant application requests funds for the 

first phase of engineering and preliminary right of way.  Royal Avenue is currently under the 

jurisdiction of Jackson County Roads.  

 

  
 

 

 

Development Review 

Development is continuing at a steady pace.  Public Works approved seven new residential 

building permits in the last three weeks.  
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YMCA Coordination  

The City of Eagle Point, School District 9, and the Rogue Valley YMCA have been partnering 

together for the past few years to offer programs to serve Eagle Point and the surrounding 

communities.  Gary Taylor of the YMCA has provided several presentations to community 

groups on the expansion of YMCA in Eagle Point.  Building upon the model that community 

needs drive programs for future facilities, the discussions have been very interactive with each 

group.  If you would like to host a presentation with the YMCA for your community group, 

please contact Gary Taylor at (541) 772-6295 ext 107, or by email at gtaylor@rvymca.org.         

 

 

DEVELOPMENT SERVICES ï M IKE UPSTON, PLANNING DIRECTOR  
 
Planning Commission 

 

The Planning Commission will not hold a meeting in December.  The next Planning Commission 

meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 17, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in City Council Chambers.  

Agenda and packet information is distributed to commissioners and available on the City website 

the week prior to the meeting.  For up to date meeting packets, agendas and minutes, check out 

the Planning Commission page of the city website. 

 

CURRENT LAND DEVELOPMENT  

 

November Permit Activity 

 

A total of 24 permits were issued in  

November.  While the vast majority of 

these were for new homes and 

residential improvements (plumbing, 

electrical, etc), a few were related to 

commercial activity.  For example, we 

are reviewing building plans 

associated with the downtown façade 

improvement grant for 172 W Main 

Street, and a building permit is being 

issued for an unfinished tenant space 

at 177 Alta Vista Road (Poppy 

Village) to become office space.  

 

Eagle Point Community Bible Church Expansion 
 

Work continues on the new sanctuary ï see updated photo below. 

 

mailto:gtaylor@rvymca.org
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Lodging at Eagle Point Golf Course 

 

A November 7
th
 groundbreaking 

ceremony kicked off the first 

phase of our townôs very first 

lodging facility, consisting of 

three 4-unit buildings (12 units 

total this phase).  The drawing at 

right represents one of the three 

buildings which are nearly 

duplicates of one another.  The 

site is being prepared for 

construction now, and the project 

is expected to be completed by 

summer. 
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Lewis Bed & Breakfast 

 

The City has its first official Bed & Breakfast, 

located at 222 Sandpines Drive and operated by 

homeowner Wyn Lewis. 

 

The proposal complies with the applicable 

requirements for B&Bôs in EPMC 17.52.310, 

and therefore an administrative approval was 

granted in November for Planning Application 

#16-08:CUP. 

 

 

Sienna Hills Subdivision 
 

The Sienna Hills Subdivision in the northeast area of 

town continues to be the hot spot for residential 

development in Eagle Point.  Updates below:  

 

Phase 2: City awaiting submission of the final 

subdivision map. 

 

Phases 3, 4 & 5: Permitting and construction of new 

homes in these phases is on-going.  

 

Phase 6: Site development continues, and City is 

awaiting the final subdivision map. 

 

Phase 7: Future development here will follow market 

demand after completion of Phase 6. 

 

 

 

Eagle Crest Overlook Subdivision & New City Water Tank 

 

Site development continues on this 25 

acre property which was approved in 

March 2016 for a 28-home 

subdivision.  The storm drain mainline 

has been installed and construction of 

the new water reservoir (above-ground 

tank) on a City-owned lot within this 

future neighborhood is moving along 

quickly.  Refer to the Public Works 

section of this Friday Letter for more 

details. 

 


